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    Fatal Accident  

  Wynnewood Road at County Line 

On Tuesday March 21, 2023 at 9:19 PM, the Haverford Township Police 

Department was dispatched to Wynnewood Road at County Line Road, in the 

Ardmore section of Haverford Township for an accident involving a pedestrian. 

It was determined that the victim was struck by a vehicle while crossing 
Wynnewood Road. The operator of the vehicle immediately pulled over and began 

to perform first aid on the victim until emergency personnel arrived. The victim, a 

61-year-old male from Ardmore, was transported to Lankenau Hospital where, 
unfortunately, he died as a result of the injuries he sustained in the accident.

The accident is still under investigation at this time and we request anyone who 

may have witnessed the accident to contact Officer Watkins from our Special 

Operations Unit at (610)853-1298 x 1158.  

This is an Official Press Release of the Haverford Township Police Department. 

Deputy Chief Joseph Hagan 


